
 

 

Draft Minutes of General/Public Meeting 

Saturday 20 February 2015 – 2pm Community Hall 

Those in attendance: 

Sophia Walsh (P),  

Ross Spence (Sec), 

Peter Wolfe,  

Trevor Kanaley,  

Judith Doyle,  

Sue Merrick,  

Alec Pratt,  

Stephanie Quirk,  

June Savage, 

Jenny Rowe,  

Judy Nikola,  

Mel Anderson,  

Tim Johnson-Newell,  

Claire Ashby,  

David Turner,  

Georgia Lyn-Robinson,  

Mark Agnew,  

Sarah Galvin,  

Phil Sargent,  

Chris Sargent,  

Stephen Curtis, 

Alison Megarrity,  

Bronek Karcz,  

Jenny Turner,  

Wally Bower, 

David Pakes,  

Ross Higgins,  

Lyn Higgins,  

Graham Barker,  

Debbie Barker, 

 Sandra Spargo,  

Alison Reilly,  

Terry Reilly,  

Lars Dahl,  

Kylie Goodwin,  

Jann French. 

Apologies:  

Hans Pols,  

Vanessa O'Keefe,  

Yvonne Terkildesen,  

David Ruppin,  

Leonie Findlay,  

Caroline Coggins,   

Paul Savage,  

 



 

Meeting Commenced 2:03pm 

1. Welcome, Introduction and Agenda – Peter Wolfe 

2. Minutes Acceptance of last Public Meeting (20 June 2016) Acceptance Jenny R seconded June S. 

3. President’s Update – Sophia Walsh and other Committee members 

 

The PowerPoint slides presented the current issues before the community.  

Members of the DIL Executive Committee had met with Councillor Nathan Tilbury HSC on 13 

February to discuss these issues.  

A series of relevant questions had been directed to Councillor Tilbury prior to this meeting so that he 

could raise these matters with HSC officers and he received answers to these questions.  

The briefing sheet prepared by HSC officers is attached as an Appendix to these minutes.  

Summaries of the briefing are referred to as Update from Council on the slides 

 

 



 

 

Discussion Points 
 New service is needed to comply with revised WH&S regulations.  

 A new garbage truck has been purchased to allow new bin pick-up, hence the need for road 

upgrade. 

 Poor communication from Council about the timing and scope of work. 

Actions 
 Request that Council commence consultation on the garbage collection issues. 

  



 

 

Discussion Points 
 Joanne K had raised a concern with HSC and Ausgrid about the pruning debris that was along 

Riverview Avenue as a fire hazard.  

Actions 
 Action – letter to Ausgrid about rubbish responding to Joanne K conversation with them 

 Action – ask council for scope of works 

 Action – ask council to identify different groups who are responsible for drains, road etc 

 Action – advice council our preference is for trees to be mulched and put in park for 

community to use 

 



 

 

Discussion Points 
 Attitude of councils to global warming is not to support seawall construction 

 Significant recovery of beachfront since the storm although some land has been lost on the 

council reserve. 

 Funding application to Premier’s Department was unsuccessful. 

Actions 
 Monitor progress and re-examine funding options for ongoing repairs. 

  



 

 

Discussion Points 
 Question about independence of Mooring Coop (DIMC)  and DIL 

 Disabled access raised – what is the timing for Brooklyn disabled access. 

 Question about relation of Ferry Wharf upgrade and Mooring proposal (DIMC) 

Actions 
 Timing is in the hands of the council for the release of the report and the commencement of 

the community consultation. 

  



 

 

Discussion Points 
 Actions of new service provider welcomed. 

 Question about personal responsibility for front lawn maintenance  

Actions 
 Action – ask council for contract for lawn maintenance so that performance can be 

monitored by residents. 

  



 

 

Discussion Points 
 Danger to residents in terms of uneven road surface. 

 The meaning of re-sheeting raised – no change to the existing surface. 

Actions 
 Ask council if they have assessed the need for re-sheeting roads yet 

 

  



 

 

 

 

Discussion Points 
 Residents commented on how good the new sign looks 

Actions 
 Work is being completed by Torsten. 

 

 



 

 

 

Discussion Points 
 Residents commented on the quality of work done on the seawall 

Actions 
 No further action 

  



 

 

 

Discussion Points 
 Flame tree and jacarandas not to be removed 

 Question about shading of play equipment 

Actions 
 Ask council for details of playground design 

 Ask council if there are plans to put shading over new equipment 

 

 

  



 

 

 

Discussion Points 
 Question raised if there will be a new Brooklyn Mooring Coop 

 Response was that there has been not enough interest in the past 

 Judith Doyle will act as the alternate member to Vanessa OKeefe. 

 Cars damaged by vandals in the McKell car park 

Actions 
 Letter to council regarding CCTV in McKell car park to avoid further damage to vehicles 

  



 

 

 

 

Discussion Points 
 Sophia noted that the Mullet Mail had some changes in recent editions, including addition of 

a crossword 

 Thanks were given to Mel and Andy for their ongoing contributions 

Actions 
 Keep the contributions coming particularly crosswords. 

 



 

 

Discussion Points 
 Latest public information from the NBN Co. 

Actions 
 DIL to continue advocating for completion of promised work 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Discussion Points 
 These improvements are to be funded by the Bowling Club – council approval sought 

 Residents would like a shade over the bandstand 

Actions 
 Advise the Bowling Club committee that residents would like a shade over the bandstand 

 

  



 

 

 

5. General Business 

 Discussion on rumoured removal of the water tank at the top of the Island 

 Encouragement to develop ideas to improve the Island through a funding application to 

council or state bodies.  

 

6. Next General/Public Meeting 

Saturday 23 July 2016 at 2:00pm in the community hall 

 

The meeting closed at 3:00pm. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

APPENDIX - Briefing Notes for Councillor Nathan Tilbury (13 February 2016) 

 

1. GARBAGE  SERVICES 

 

 Due to WHS concerns raised by Council’s garbage contractor, there is a need to adjust 

the garbage service provided to Dangar Island residents. 

 The new service would employ wheelie bins, as is the case for the remainder of the 

shire. 

 A small garbage truck would be used to pick up the wheelie bins rather than the 

contractors lifting the existing bins by hand. 

 The introduction of a small garbage truck requires a small number of upgrades to 

Riverview Road. 

 Specialist consultant engaged to assess the road to allow passage of new vehicle.  The 

consultant recommended an upgrade to retaining walls and drainage structures to 

accommodate the heavier vehicle. 

 Retaining walls are to be reconstructed using rock filled gabion baskets.  For safety 

reasons this operation requires closure of the road to both vehicular and pedestrian 

traffic during working hours. 

 First retaining wall to be completed shortly.  Further wall and road widening to be 

completed by the end of February, weather permitting. 

 Drainage line reconstruction has commenced and is due for completion by end of 

February.  Pedestrian and vehicular traffic can be permitted most of time. 

 Completion of the wall and drainage work will permit the introduction of the new 

garbage service. 

 Consultation/information sessions will be scheduled once the roadworks are 

completed.  

 Consultation will take into account site specific issues such as wharves, and storage of 

bins. 

 Waste enquiries can be directed to Council’s hotline - 9847-4856. 

  



 

  

 

2. DANGAR  ISLAND  WHARF  UPGRADE 

 Design for the wharf upgrade was prepared.  Some issues arose with sections of the 

community that could not be easily resolved. 

 There might be concerns that the location of the pontoon would facilitate an opportunity 

for residents to construct a commuter berthing structure. 

 To resolve these issues Council has undertaken a peer review of the engineering 

design and will shortly commence a facilitated community consultation program. 

 A specialist consultant peer review is planned to be completed by mid February. 

 A specialist consultant has also been appointed to facilitate community consultation on 

the issue.  The completion of the peer review is required before the consultation 

process can commence.  It is planned to commence consultation in early March and 

have it completed by mid April. 

 The completion of this process should hopefully allow the construction of the new 

pontoon to proceed and have it meet the community’s expectations. 

 Residents would be required to obtain approval for and fund the construction of a 

commuter berthing proposal.  

 

3. MIGRATORY  BIRD  INFORMATION  STATION 

 Council’s Natural Resources Section prepared the design for the station. 

 Council engaged specialist trades to prepare its components.  The station has now 

been constructed near the entrance to the public wharf waiting shed.  Some minor 

paving works are required to complete the station and these schedules for completion 

by the end of February.  

 

4. HERITAGE  SEAWALL 

 The sandstone seawall adjacent to the public wharf has deteriorated in recent times 

and required restoration. 

 Council arranged for a specialist stone mason to undertake the necessary 

refurbishment work.  This work has now been completed.  Monitoring of the seawall will 

be continued to ensure it remains in good condition. 

 

5. PLAYGROUND  UPGRADE 

 The playground on Dangar Island is scheduled to be upgraded from the first week of 

March.  The community has been extensively consulted on the design and scope of 

the work, which includes replacing the play equipment, undersurfacing, picnic tables 

and minor landscaping. 

  



 

 

6. GRANTHAM  CRESCENT  RESURFACING 

 Sydney Water restored all the Island roads at the conclusion of sewage scheme 

construction. As part of these works, it was proposed to seal Grantham Crescent to 2.5 

to 3.0m wide. Due to community objections this sealing width was reduced to a footpath 

width with the remaining area sheeted with crushed sandstone. 

 It is likely that the sandstone area requires a re-sheet due to wear and tear, particularly 

near the sealed pathway. Also the lower section of Grantham that connects to Baroona 

Street may also require re-sheeting with crushed sandstone. 

 Council has a crew on Riverview Avenue currently and an assessment of re-sheeting 

could be done now and re-sheeting undertaken in conjunction with the Riverview 

Avenue works, if it is considered necessary. 

 

7. LAWN  MAINTENANCE 

 Recently Council changed the contract service provider for the lawn maintenance and 

regrettably during this change over period the time between services was longer than 

normal.  It is noted that during the December and January period Sydney received twice 

the normal rainfall which also contributed to extensive grass growth.  Nevertheless, the 

new provider for the lawn mowing has commenced and normal servicing resumed.  

 Council’s contract management staff regularly monitor and review contractor 

performance.  

 Any enquiries regarding the lawn mowing service provided can be directed to Council’s 

Andrew Flick on 9847 6896.text here. 

 

8. BRADLEYôS  BEACH 

 Storm conditions created a small scarp at Bradleys Beach – this was a natural coastal 

process associated with the adverse weather. 

 Since that time there has been natural regeneration of the area. 

 Council is looking at minor revegetation of the area to improve its resilience to future 

storm events.  

 


